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Dear Governor Parnell:

I am writing to you about a matter that is of critical concern to me - the
support of our Service members and their families in child custody disputes. I am
deeply committed to preventing any inequitable treatment our deployed soldiers,
sailors, airmen, and Marines may face in child custody disputes as a result of their
service to the Nation.

I ask that you consider how your state can address the special difficulties
facing military parents who must balance the demands of military service with the
equally compelling demands of parenthood. These demands are often felt most
acutely when military members must deploy and either lose visitation time or face
challenges to existing custody orders by a parent to whom the military member is
not married.

To date, thirty states have passed laws that address some aspect of the
difficulties facing parents who must temporarily give up custody of their children
or who must forgo visitation when called to take up the burdens of the nation.
One possible legislative response could include the presumption that the prior
custody agreement be restored upon the military member’s return from
deployment. Another legislative response could be to allow a parent with
visitation rights the ability to delegate those rights to a third party during the
deployment. I note that Alaska has not passed legislation to address military and
visitation issues.

The Department recognizes the complexities of such cases and the
difficulties in balancing the interests of the Service member against the best
interests of the child. The Department also believes that the States are in the best
position to balance the needs of both within the context of existing domestic
relations laws.

Because of the potential impact this could have on the full spectrum of our
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military families, [ am writing you directly to let you know that we stand ready to
assist you with any additional information that you may need to address this issue.
Mr. Ed Kringer, my staff contact, can provide a more detailed description about
how other states have approached this issue. Your staff can contact him at 703-
602-4949, ext. 114, or at ed.kringer@osd.mil.

Thank you for all you do for our Service members and their families.
Helping them with this extremely important family concern would provide a great
service to our men and women in uniform, as well as to your State and the nation
as a whole.

incerely,

PG



